TOWN OF MARION

AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
September 13, 2010

7 pm

Conference Room
MEMBERS PRESENT:    
Ora Mae Torres, Chair

Jim Grady

Jon Henry





Steve Cushing 
Nicholas Grace

MEMBERS ABSENT:
Roger Blanchette

Sharon Matzek
ALSO PRESENT:

Gwen Breault
Ms. Torres called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Mr. Grady moved and seconded by Mr. Grace to approve the minutes of August 9, 2010 with an amendment making sure everyone received open meeting law.  Vote: 5-0-0

Housing Production Plan

Ms. Torres noted that we received comments for the Housing Production Plan before the last meeting in August.   Mr. Grady said that while the trust appreciates Mr. Hill’s comments and his in depth review of the Housing Production Plan, Ms. Sunnarborg is the expert in highways and byways of the bureaucracy with DHCD.  Ms. Torres noted that Ms. Sunnarborg has incorporated a number of Mr. Hill’s comments into the Housing Production Plan.   Mr. Grace also agreed.  Ms. Torres noted that Mr. Rockwell forwarded the map to Ms. Sunnarborg.  Ms. Torres noted that Ms. Sunnarborg is still waiting for information on town owned properties.  Ms. Torres said that the next step is for the board to vote and then pass it along to the Selectmen for approval.  Mr. Grady moved that we approve the Housing Production Plan prepared by our consultant as modified.  Seconded by Mr. Grace.  Vote: 5-0-0    
Little Neck Village
A guided tour has been scheduled for the trust members to view the new units at Little Neck Village on September 20, 2010 at 3:30 p.m.  

We have correspondence from one of the residents along with pictures.  Mr. Grady noted that there was no harm done.  It seems it is normal incidental stuff.  The resident presented that this was not suppose to start until October 12, 2010.  She felt that the piles of sand were too close to her unit and too high.  She notified Mr. Bledsoe.  On August 26, 2010 Mr. Dawson and Fire Chief Joyce went to Little Neck Village to assess concerns for tenant safety.  The result of this visit is the sand pile would be knocked down some.  The residents were satisfied.  This resident would like the trust to consider restitution of some kind for her rent.   Mr. Grady made a motion to refer the resident letter along with pictures to the contractor for appropriate action.  Seconded by Mr. Henry.  Vote: 5-0-0 The resident asked for a copy of the letter that is sent to the contractor.
Open Space/MAHT Land Acquisition Update
Mr. Blanchette who was not in attendance was following up. Ms. Torres updated the trust about the property on Route 6 with Open Space and Habitat for Humanity.  There was a meeting about 6 weeks ago which included the Habitat Attorney, Habitat Rep, Mr. Blanchette to represent the trust, John Rockwell – Open Space and Atty. Witten.  It seems to be at a stand still with title issues pending.  Mr. Grady mentioned that we should check with Mr. Dawson regarding eminent domain.  Mr. Henry suggested referring this to Mr. Dawson. 
Open Meeting Law Changes

Ms. Torres made sure everyone reviewed the open meeting law changes.  She made sure that everyone had taken the ethics test and was sworn in.
MAHT Budget – Update
The budget was updated through the end of the fiscal year June 30, 2010.  There were questions on what account the money was in.  Ms. Torres noted that she would have the Financial Director Judy Mooney write something up for the trust.  Mr. Grace asked if the trust has a budget going forward.  Ms. Torres said no, actually the trust had no money until this negotiation. Ms. Torres noted this is an issue and Ms. Sunnarborg has mentioned to her that the way some other towns work is with the CPA money.  Ms. Sunnarborg said that 10% is set aside automatically for the housing.  It does not come directly to the trust.  It is placed in a separate account and the trust has to apply for the money.  Mr. Grady made a motion to approve the MAHT Budget through 6/30/10.  Seconded by: Mr. Grace Vote: 5-0-0
Discussion
Mr. Grace suggested that one thing talked about in the Housing Production Plan is the buy downs and felt this may be something for the trust to pursue.   Ms. Torres asked that a copy of the four idea’s that the trust had last year be sent to Mr. Grace – 1. Update of Marion Affordable Housing Plan, 2. Affordable Family Housing Facility, 3. Accessory Dwelling Units Program, 4. Assisted Living Facility.   Ms. Torres asked if the nod zoning would come up in the fall meeting.  Mr. Henry would like the planning board to get the bylaw change and zoning change.  Ms. Torres noted this would be helpful in zoning for multi-family.  Mr. Henry asked would the trust consider supporting a reduction in sewer connection fee’s for the purpose of affordable housing.  This would be for the affordable units only not rentals.  Mr. Grady was a bit hesitant setting a precedent. Mr. Cushing agreed.  There was some discussion and no final decision was made.  Further discussion needed. 
Ms. Torres presented a bill for payment for refreshments from our multi-board meeting last month the total is $45.37.  Mr. Grady made a motion to approve payment reimbursement be made to Ms. Torres for the refreshments.  Seconded by: Mr. Grace Vote: 5-0-0

Meeting Date for October
Mr. Grady made a motion to have our regular meeting instead of Monday, October 11, 2010 to Tuesday, October 12, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Administrator’s office.  Seconded by Mr. Cushing. Vote: 5-0-0
Elections
Ms. Torres noted that she has been chair for more than 2 years.  Jim Grady was nominated for the position of Chairman of the Marion Affordable Housing Trust.

Seconded by Mr. Cushing Vote: 5-0-0
Ms. Torres noted there is still one outstanding item.  The trust did not accept DHCD’s recommendation of who will monitor Little Neck Village.  Atty. Witten and Ms. Torres discussed the issue of preference for Little Neck Village. What has happened to DHCD is we lost everything except if you live in Marion as a preference.  Atty. Witten suggested trying to get ZBA to modify this and then DHCD would have to accept it.   Mr. Grady asked about the timetable.  Ms. Torres said it did not happen over the summer and needs to be addressed.  Ms. Torres noted this may get some of our preference guidelines back.
Respectfully submitted,

Grace Hatch, Assistant MAHT
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